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Minutes of meeting held at the Curtis Mott Building, 

Cobleskill College on January 27, 2011.  Attendance 

is needed from each club for their input on club activities
SCCA President, Doug Handy, called the meeting to order at 7:10 PM with 36 in attendances and 10 clubs represented.  17 college students were there.  Bob Britton made a motion to accept the Dec – Jan minutes and January’s treasurer’s report. This was seconded by Willy Karlau. A vote by the membership approved both. Motion by Ray Zeh to change the gun hunting deer season opening date to be the made the same as opening date for archery.  This would give the gun hunter an equal chance of harvesting a buck as the archery hunter.  No one would second the motion. Carl Stefanik made a motion to give Marlow’s a $100 gift certificate for helping with the venison program.  Willy Karlau 2nd the motion, a vote of the membership which passed. Gerald Hamm has put together a 40 page booklet of newspaper articles on meetings the SCCA held between 1930 and 1960. A motion by Carl Stefanik was made to get 40 copies made which will be given to local school libraries and all public libraries in the county. This was also approved by the membership. 

Venison Donation Program: There were 36 deer donated this year, totaling 1660 lbs of venison.  This has been distributed though out the county by the food pantries and various churches. The winner of the black powder rifle which was donated by Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited was Matt Ramundo from Prattsville, NY. Willie Karlau is the Point of contact for this program. The drawing for the Black powder gun was done at the SCCA meeting on the Dec 23rd. This program has not been funded by NYS the past two seasons. Prior years NYS budgeted $100,000 annually to help pay the cost of processing the venison state wide. Year 2009, DEC used funding from the donations which license buyers made when purchasing their licenses. This past year the processing fees were paid though donations which several of the area Rod & Gun clubs along with SCCA contributed to over the years. Marlow’s Meat Processing located in Howe’s Cave has never charge us for this service. SCCA has given them a gift certificate for his generosity the last two years. Bleau’s Deer Processing from Gallupville only charges $1.25 per lb for his labor. They process about double what Marlow’s does. We would like to thank both for supporting the Venison Program, doing the meat cutting, wrapping and freezing of the meat.  

Ice Fishing Derby: SCCA sponsored an ice fishing derby on February 5th.  The icy and snowy conditions contributed to a low turn out, but the number of fish turned in at the weigh station was plentiful. Only three youths and 13 adults showed up. David Lacko of Middleburgh was the overall winner of the day with the largest perch and pickerel. He received many prizes and a couple of trophies.      
Hunter Safety Training Course: Hunter safety course dates for 2011, next spring. (12 years old & up)  

Gun Hunter Safety Course – Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club 

April 8th & 9th, Sign up date April 4th. 

April 15th & 16th, Sign up date April 11th. 

Archery Hunter Safety Course – May 14th, sign up date 9th. 

Gun Hunter Safety Course @ Richmondville Fish & Game Club

April 22nd & 23rd, Sigh up date April 18th. (Richmondville Village Office)

Trapping Course will be offered in March. Sign up Mar 14 7-8 pm, course dates Mar 18th  6-9 pm, & Mar 19th 8am -4pm. POC is Ken Hellijas 518-234-3715.  The Sportsmen Educators are looking for volunteers who are interested in becoming an Instructor. (No felonies) Each year the Spring classes are never full. The Fall classes are almost always full which means some people are turned away and then they are upset.  The Instructors are all volunteers.  Also if there is anyone who can donate a single shot 22 caliper rifle to the Sportsman Educational Association please contact Raymond Zeh, 234-8804.

Carl Stefanik donated two 22 caliber rifles to the program last month. Thank you Carl!!!!  

Election of Officers: The following people were voted in as officers for 2011. President - Doug Handy, Vice President – Dave Wood, Secretary – Michael Zeh, Treasurer – Michael Zeh, Delegates to NYSCC are Gordon Emerson and Ray Zeh.   
SCCA Dues are due in January 2011.  We have received some annual dues from about half of the clubs. Club Association dues are $30 annually.  Please fill out a new registration form and send with your dues.  Only a few individual members have paid their $10 annual dues. Individual dues are $10 annually.  Please send them in!! This helps to cover the cost of the envelopes, labels, postage, paper, and ink for the newsletters which are mailed out each month and also the $200 plus cost of our domain address for the SCCA website. Send dues to P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035. Two new associate members have joined the SCCA, Dick Price & Mark Hotaling. Also Guan Ho Ha Club filled out application for Association member.  

Communications: Received a thank card from the family of Ray Lawyer for flowers SCCA sent. Ray was a very active member, past SCCA President and always helped out with the fair booth. We will miss him.

Region 4 Fish & Wildlife Management Board –The next Region 4 FWMB will be held on February 23rd at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club. Questions concerning Habitat/Access Funding being released for projects. A project was approved last year on rebuilding docks and walkways at Looking Glass Pond by NYSDEC but still no funding release.  Senator James Seward has again agreed to sponsor Senate bill # S 2363, which is an act to amend the environmental conservation law, in relation to eliminating term limits for members of the regional  Fish & Wildlife Management Boards. Assemblyman Bob Reilly has again agreed to sponsor this bill (# A4729) in the Assembly.   
SCCA approved sponsoring two youths for this event: New York State DEC offers week-long environmental educational camps for seven weeks each summer for youth ages 12 to 14. The main focus of these camps is environmental education; campers spend their week immersed in the natural environment. Camps are filled on a first-come, first-served basis. Please complete both sides of this application form. Confirmation packets will be mailed to campers in May. No refunds will be given after June 1, 2011. Applications from sponsoring organizations must not be postmarked earlier than January 15, 2010. Camp fee is $350 per camper for a one-week stay. Payment by check or money order made out to DEC Camps. SCCA pays for ½ and the parent pays for the other ½.  After proof of attendance SCCA reimburses the ½ the parent paid out. So the only real cost to the parents is the travel expense to & from the camp.  

YOUTH ENVIRONMENTAL EDUCATION CAMP – for ages 12 to 14 If anyone would like to be considered for this opportunity please contact Michael Zeh or Doug Handy.

DEC Accepting Applications for Pheasant Release Program

The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) announces the opening of the application period for its cooperative Day-Old Pheasant Chick Program. This program enhances pheasant hunting opportunities through a partnership with DEC, sportsmen and sportswomen, 4-H youth, and landowners who are interested in rearing and releasing pheasants. Applications must be filed with a DEC regional wildlife manager by March 15, 2011.

The Day-Old Pheasant Chick Program began in the early 1900s. In the early days, pheasant eggs and chicks were distributed to farmers and rural youth. Today, day-old chicks are available at no cost to participants who are able to provide a brooding facility, a covered outdoor rearing pen, and an adequate release site. Approved applicants will receive the day-old chicks in April, May, or June. No chicks obtained through the Day-Old Pheasant Chick Program can be released on private shooting preserves, all release sites must be approved in advance by DEC and all release sites must be open for public pheasant hunting opportunities. The program is funded via license fees paid by hunters, trappers, and anglers.

Daily care is necessary to monitor the health of the birds and to ensure there is adequate feed and water for the rapidly growing chicks. The pheasants may be released beginning when they are eight weeks old and no later than December 1. Individuals interested in these programs should contact their nearest DEC regional office (please refer to offices listed below) for applications and additional information.

In 2010, DEC distributed 51,267 day-old pheasant chicks to qualified 4-H and sportsmen applicants.


A new 10 year Pheasant Management Plan was adopted by DEC last year, a copy of which may be found on the DEC website: http://www.dec.ny.gov/animals/7273.html . One of the changes made in the new plan was the discontinuation of the Young Pheasant Release Program in which cooperators were provided with young pheasants 7-10 weeks of age that were released in temporary holding pens for two weeks while the birds acclimated to the surrounding habitat. Cooperators who in the past participated in the discontinued Young Pheasant Release Program are encouraged to consider participating in the Day-Old Chick Program.

Individuals interested in these programs should contact Jerry Fraine, Regional Wildlife Manager

NYSDEC, Region 4, 65561 St Hwy 10  Stamford, NY  12167.  607-652-2373  for applications.
NYS DEC Jeremy Hurst, Big Game Biologist: A new law was recently adopted in New York that allows for the one-time transfer of lifetime hunting, fishing, and trapping licenses under certain circumstances.  Previously, lifetime licenses could not be transferred to another individual, regardless of the situation.  

 
Under the new law, lifetime sporting licenses may be transferred to a qualifying relative if the lifetime license holder passes away within one year of purchase of the license or if the license holder passes away while in active United States military duty during a time of war.  

 
“Hunters, anglers, and trappers take their pursuits very seriously,” said Acting Commissioner Joseph Martens, and “this is a way for them to pass on a family tradition.”

 
The new law became effective January 15, 2011 and stipulates that lifetime licenses may be transferred if the person to whom the license was issued dies within one year of the issuance of the license, the person to whom the license is to be transferred is a legal New York State resident and would otherwise be eligible to purchase the license, and the person to whom the license is to be transferred is a parent, sibling, child or spouse of the license holder.

 
Application for transfer of the lifetime license must be made within three years of the issuance of the license, except in the case of lifetime license holders that die while serving in the active United States military, naval, or air services during a period of war.  

 
Lifetime license transfer requests must be made by the personal representative of the decedent’s estate.  Due to the effective date of the new law, for non-military-related transfer requests, lifetime licenses must have been issued on or after January 15, 2008, with a three month grace period for transfer applications.

 
For more information on requests and copies of supporting documents for applying for Lifetime License Transfer call DEC’s License Sales Unit at 518-402-8843.  General information about lifetime sporting licenses is available at www.dec.ny.gov/permits/6099.html.

NYSCC:  The Council is looking for donated items (wildlife prints, guns, knifes), which can be auctioned off at the NYSCC spring meeting to help raise funds for the organization. POC is Gordon Emerson. 
SUNY Cobleskill: Students are hosting an event at Franklin Vly Pond, south of Middleburgh on Route 145 on February 19th. There will be a $5 registration fee for adults.  Hot dog and hot chocolate will be available. Derby runs from 7:00AM – 1:00PM. Cash Prizes every two hours. There will also be trophies for the youth who catches the largest Pickerel and the largest crappie. Students are working very actively on planning the Northeast Students Wildlife Conclave for April 8-10.  Around 150 students from the entire Northeast will be here for three days.   The next weekend we will host the SUNY Fish and Wildlife Festival on Sat. April 16.  On April 29th & 30th there will be a Stihl Timbersports Series Competition (Woodmen’s Event) which the college students will compete in.  This event has grown from five original participating schools to more than 60 teams traveling to college campuses across the country. The professional competition consists of six professional lumberjack disciplines: hot saw, single buck, springboard chop, standing block chop, stock saw and underhand chop.

  Next year the Quiz bowl for the college competition will be held in Hawaii. Cobleskill College is the only school who has participated in every Quiz Bowl since it started in 1993. NYS Chapter of Wildlife donated a $1200 Kayak so each of 3 colleges could sell $5 tickets to raise travel money. The college did a netting of Bowmakers Pond, No large mouth Bass found.  

Summit Sno Riders:  info@summitsnoriders.com  February 21st - Club Meeting 6:00pm - dinner, 7:00pm – meeting, location is at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, phone 518-287-1710 third Monday of each month @7:00PM. For more information contact Donna Rivenburg 287-1961. 2010-2011 Maps are now available! Maps may be purchased for $5 at the Conservation club or surrounding businesses. Call our snow phone at 518-287-1818 for up-to-the-minute trail conditions. February 6th - Pancake Breakfast 8:00am - noon Conservation Club; February 13th - Car Ice Races - Summit Lake;  April 15th, 16th, 17th - NYSSA Forum

Middleburgh Ridge Runners: Meetings are at the Middleburgh Library on the 2nd Thursday of the month 7:00PM. More information call 827-5702. 

Cave Country Riders: Snowmobile Club - Meetings are held at the Eagles on Legion Drive in Cobleskill, the 2nd Thursday of every month @ 7:00 pm. info Terry Bradt 518-234-7331. Next Meeting: February 10th, 2011.  
Coby Fish & Game Club:  The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ in the Community Room at the Cobleskill Community Library.  

Conesville Rod & Gun Club: To become a member you must live in the town of Conesville. For more information contact Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978.   

Schoharie County Ridge Runners - National Wild Turkey Federation: Come and join in the fun of a local NWTF Hunting Heritage Super Fund-raising banquet. The NWTF banquet is where you can buy exclusive merchandise and have a great time with friends. All the while, you will be raising vital funds for wild turkey conservation and important programs that introduce the outdoors to women, children and the disabled. The banquet will be held at the Best Western in Cobleskill on April 2nd. There will be a live auction, a silent auction along with several raffles for guns and other sporting equipment. POC for this fund raising event is Liz Reinhart 673-3965. E-mail address is donzil@telenet.com

West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM. For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881or Vice President Todd Bartholomew @ 827-4793. 

Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Friday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. POC: Matthew Henzler, e-mail address (thehenz33@yahoo.com) or Terry Keller - 234-3004.

Richmondville Fish & Game Club: The club will sponsor an ice fishing event at Bear Gulch Lake, located of Bear Gulch Rd in Summit, on February 26th. There will be a $5 registration fee for adults.  Hot dog and hot chocolate will be available. Derby runs from 7:00AM – 1:00PM. Cash Prizes every two hours. There will also be trophies for the youth who catches the largest perch and the largest crappie. POC is John Hornauer.    

Schoharie County Chapter of Trout Unlimited: TU meetings are held in the Wedgewood Inn at 7:00 PM located in Schoharie on the last Tuesday of the month. Dues are $35 for regular and $20 for Youth (under 18) or seniors (62 or older).   

Whitetails Unlimited:  The Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited will have its 1st meeting of the year on April 4th at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun clubhouse. Election of officers, discussion on college scholarships will be done at this time along with setting up dates for preparing for our annual banquet held in September at Best Western. We have already promised to donate a black powder gun for the SCCA canoe raffle held at the fair grounds this summer. The organization will also sponsor youth admission fees Camp Coby. The National Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited has notified us that we have a new resident Field Director in the state of New York.  His name is John Hunter, who lives in Horseheads, New York.  He will be working on establishing new WTU chapters across the state. He can be reached by phone @ 607-426-8292 or e-mail at jhunterwtu@yahoo.com. This past fall the National Chapter held a 2010 Fall Fundraising Sweepstakes and one of the 25 First Place Winners was Jeremy Killenberger from Central Bridge. He was given a choice of one of these three guns: Weatherby Vanguard Sporter, Remington Model 700 BDL Rifle, or Thompson Center Encore .50-caliber SS/Camo Muzzleloader. Established in 1982, Whitetails Unlimited National Organization has in excess of 450 chapters and 90,000 supporters throughout the United States and has generated over $40 million in support of our goals. Education 20%, Habitat 34%, Hunting Tradition 33% and Research 13%.  Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

Long Path Hiking Club Leaders of events are: Dan Kwiatkowski 518-827-8377 or Carol & Mark Traver 518-295-8039 or Clarence Putman 607-538-9569.  Upcoming club outings: Please call hike leader to register and ascertain the particulars of the hike at least one week before event.  1. On Feb 5th Snowshoe/hike Mine Kill State Park/NY power Authority, 3-4 miles – call Clarence for info.  2. On Feb 12th Leader’s Choice Hike, Call Dan for destination, mileage and meeting place.   Yearly memberships levels: individual $5, family $10, supporting group $15, sustaining $25, or life $150. Long Path Guide books are available for members at $15. Dues are due in September at the Annual Meeting.  All members receive a newsletter and other Club information. For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at 518-827-4386 or PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY. 

Summit Conservation Club:  The clubhouse is located at 109 Club Rd. Summit, NY 12175 – phone 287-1710 (located just off Bear Gulch Rd). The meetings are held on the third Sunday of each month. The clubhouse is on the main snowmobile trail and is one of the first places in the area to get snow.  They are always looking for new members to help run the club on these weekends. Pancake Breakfast on Feb 6th, Mar 6th, Apr 3rd, 8am to 12 noon. Stuff Pizza on Feb 19th, Mar 19th, Apr 9th,  12 noon -7 PM. Stuff Pizza on Feb 20th, Mar 20th, Apr 10th 12 noon to 4 PM. 

Ducks Unlimited: There is a local banquet held at the Holiday Inn Express, Schoharie, NY 12157 just of I-88 exit 23 by Central Bridge on April 29th from 6:00 PM to 11:30 PM.  Doors open at 6PM.  Cost is $50 for single or $75 for a couple.  POC is Paul Brody, phone # 518-299-3141 or e-mail.  kathleen.a.brody@gsk.com 

Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  One new member was voted in. Three more application read to be voted on next month.  The second reading of the club’s by-laws to change the age to 16 to qualify for membership was read. The club is accepting applications for two each $250 scholarship.  You must be a member’s child or grand child to qualify. Deadline is 5/15/11. For more information contact Pete DeBartolo. The membership also approved a $250 scholarship for a senior @ Middleburgh High School. Trap machine is still broken. Will look at getting it fixed in the spring. The club’s website is back up and running. POC is Rob Cirello, 234-7360. www.middleburghrg.com  Any pictures can be sent to e-mail address on website. The winners of the Dec. raffle were as follows: 12/1 – David McLean, 12/2 – John Fabricatore, 12/3 – Larry Strack, 12/4 – William Borst, 12/5 – James Seymorg, 12/6 – Kevin Borst, 12/7 – Bob Lomp, 12/8 – Bill Yamrozy, 12/9 – Les McElya, 12/10 – Pat Burke, 12/11 – Robert Posson, 12/12 – John Marshall, 12/13 – Ray Ingoldsby, 12/14 – Ronald Stevens, 12/15 – Steve Humphrey, 12/16 – John Prinon, 12/17 – Andy Jensen, 12/18 – Ronald Lawyer, 12/19 – John Giaimo, 12/20 – Jeff Bixby, 12/21 – Roger Gifford, 12/22 – Steve Riedel, 12/23 – Ken Chrinian, 12/24 – Larry Mickel, 12/26 – Barry Van Aller, 12/27 – Jeff Bixby, 12/28 – William Borst, 12/29 – Len Lohmeyer, 12/30 – Tom Berger, and 12/31 – Steven Czachor.  All tickets were sold. This is what pays the bills (land tax, school tax, village tax, liability insurances) Bob Britton did an excellent job keeping track of ticket holders. Have two youths signed up for Camp Coby. Anyone else interested contact Lee Colby or Joe Kopacz.  There were 16 shooters at the last month black powder shoot. Need to appoint a clean up committee for the pavilion. Youth Archery averaging 80 – 85 youths per week, 9 AM to 12 Noon and will continue thru Saturday March 5th.  Competition shoots in Albany Mar 11th &12th.  Banquet for youth shooters will be held on March 26th.  The club will host a Sportsmen Event on June 11th @ the club house. There will be all kinds of merchandise available for sale.  Anyone interested in setting up @ a cost of $10 a table contact Ken Hellijas, 234-3715 or Joe Kopacz 518-813-7024. Motion was made and approved to continue using Good Gun Buys for purchasing the guns needed for the 2011 December gun raffle.   

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:  The next meeting will take place on March 1st. At the last meeting President Aaron Hamm announced that he would like to see the club return to scheduled trap shots and make an effort to get more youth involved in our activities. The idea of forming a youth outdoor club was discussed and approved.  A committee has been named to study this possibility and report back with details. This committee will recommend that the club sponsor an outdoor club made up of youth 9 – 15 years of age and efforts be made to sponsor as many outings as possible during the next few months.  The committee agreed that the sons & daughters of members be given first choice in joining and until we become established, the club will be limited to not more than 12.  The club is looking for approved life savings vest that you could donate which would be used by the outdoor club for water activities. They may be dropped off at the NAPA or Middleburgh Chiropractor’s Office located in Middleburgh. There will be a fun trap shoot on February 19th at the Panther Creek farm.  If you have a child age 12 or over brings them along.  The annual Ice Fishing derby was held on Feb 12th @ Franklin Vly just south of Middleburgh on Route 145. There were close to 4o adults registered along with about 15 youths.  Prizes and trophies were given out for the largest pickerel and perch fish. Every two hours $10 was paid for the largest pickerel and perch.  There were only about a dozen fish caught. Not good considering there was close to two hundred tip-ups out.  It wasn’t too cold but the wind was blowing which created a lot of flags with no fish.  At the December 7th meeting, our guest, Middleburgh Central School teacher, Linda Applebaum, who, for the past 30 years has been running a program titled “Sun Ship Earth” at the school. This program involves all 6th grade students for one week (about 75 students). They are focused on the natural environment with much of the studies “hands on” in the field, during this 5 days. It was first developed through a state grant and has been continued though the efforts of Ms. Applebaum and has been, and is now funded by the school.  Middleburgh Central may be one of the few schools in the state to have continued this program. With the present restraints and the possibilities of a shortage of monies available, there is fear this important project will not be able to continue.  The membership of the West Fulton Rod & Gun Club has agreed to offer financially assistance, if necessary, to insure that ample funding be available to guarantee the project to be continued. There fore the monies from the 50/50 drawings at the annual diner, $407 has been earmarked for this possibility. Dues are still $10. Bob Kimball also handed out targets for the spring get together. The Club’s motto is “Put Back More Then They Take”. This motto continues because of the strong membership and support of local business.    

SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/  My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike  Meeting Adjourned @ 9:35 PM. 
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The February meeting, 2/24/11, @ 7:00 PM for the SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) will be held at the Curtis Mott Bldg, SUNY Cobleskill College.  Guest Speaker will be NYS DEC Fish & Wildlife Technician, Josh Choquette, who will give a DEC power point presentation on the NYS Bear.   





